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brandonward1989
@hotmail.com


Awards Director
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MEET YOUR GOVS

Get to know your 
2021-22 District 1 

Governors.  

2
MEET YOUR DG


Brandon Ward of the 
Stayner Kinsmen takes 

on the role of DG

3
WHAZ HAPPENIN


Find out what’s 
happening in Zone C
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ZONE C	 OCTOBER/NOVEMBER 2021

ZONE NEWSLETTER

News from around the Zone

Congratulations to the newly 
chartered Kin Club of Delphi
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Do you have any nicknames? 
Christine: Chrissy or Chris

Dave: Cowboy


When you were a child, what did you 
want to be when you get up? 
Christine: Nurse

Dave: Firefighter


What is your favourite hobby? 
Christine: Reading 
Dave: Working on cars


Tell us about your family (married/
partner/kids/pets) 
Both: We have been married for 29 
years.  We have 2 children, Brett and 
Leigh-Anne.We have 5 grandchildren, 
Cayden, Rueben, Sebastian, Owen 
and Daisy.  Our fur baby is a Cocker 
Spaniel named Scamp.


Did you grow up as a Kin Kid? 
Christine: No 
Dave: No


What brought you to Kin Canada? 
Christine: Wanting to help the 
community 
Dave: Bought a house


What’s your home club? 
Christine: Elgin St. Thomas Kinettes 
Dave: Greater London Kinsmen


Have you always been with your 
current club? 
Christine: No, Been a member of 
Waterloo Grand River Kinettes, KW 
Kinettes, Clinton Kinettes and London

Kinettes 

Dave: No, Been a member of Monkton 
Kinsmen, KW Kinsmen, Clinton 
Kinsmen, and St. Thomas Kinsmen


When you joined, did you ever see 
yourself being a part of a District 1 
Team? 
Christine: No, Didn't know anything 
about other levels

Dave: No, Didn't know anything about 
other levels


Was being Governor one of your Kin 
Goals? 
Both: No way


How did you feel when it was official 
that you were the new Governors of 
District 1? 
Christine: “Wow, is it real?” 
Dave: Excited


What would be your ultimate 
achievement as Governors? 
Both:  Grow, learn and have fun


Anything else you would like to 
share with Zone C members? 
Both: Be positive

Your District 1 2021-2022 Governors!

Zone C Reporter Mikey interviews District 1 Governors:


Christine & Dave Heimpel
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Your Zone C Deputy Governor!

Zone C Reporter Mikey interviews Zone C Deputy Governor Brandon Ward

Do you have any nicknames? 
No nicknames.


When you were a child, what did you 
want to be when you get up? 
When I was little, I knew I wanted to grow 
up helping others. Police officer was my 
first goal, but things changed over time 
and decided to go into construction as a 
career and help others by volunteering in 
my spare time.


What is your favourite hobby? 
Woodworking or reading.


Tell us about your family 
I have been in a relationship for the past 
few years with a childhood friend. We have 
a cat and dog for pets. I grew up in 
Collingwood with my mother and brother 
who both still reside in the town.


What brought you to Kin Canada? 
No I only learned of the Kin 
organization in 2017 when my 
neighbour Bill Roskar invited me out to 
a meeting, and I was instantly hooked. 
Ive now been a proud member for 
almost 4 years with the Stayner club.


What’s your home club? 
Stayner Kinsmen


When you joined, did you ever see 
yourself being a part of a Zone? 
When I joined I was immediately involved 
within the zone, spending my 1st year 
visiting clubs with Past DG Bill Roskar and 
past Governor Scott Tapley.  My 2nd year, 
I wanted to continue building relationships 
with zone clubs and took on the role as 
Zone Treasurer. Now my 3rd and 4th 
years have had me taking the role as 
Deputy Governor and I’ve loved making

friendships with members from all my zone 
clubs, as well as being involved with many 
other clubs across district 1.


What would be your ultimate 
achievement as Deputy Governor? 
My ultimate achievement as DG so far 
would be taking part in Chartering the 
Collingwood Kinsmen club. 

But I know I will have many more 
achievements as I continue my Kin path 
and move forward into other roles within 
the club/zone/ and district levels.

Anything else you would like to 
share with Zone C members?

I’d like to add that I will be seeking a 
replacement DG for the 2022/2023 year as 
I will be taking the role as District 1 Service 
Director.
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NEWSLETTER SUBMISSIONS

Editions will be October/November, December/January, February/March, 
April/May and a wrap up of our Kin year in June.  If you have anything you 
would like to see or include in the bi-monthly edition of our Zone C 
Newsletter, please send it along to:


michellefindlay@outlook.com


Deadlines:


November 15th, January 15th, March 15th, May 15th (June edition will be 
released by June 30th)

Your Zone C Presidents

Francine Burt- Shelburne Kinettes

Francineburt@rogers.com

Keith Quinn - Shelburne Kinsmen 

Schoolroader@hotmail.com


Debbie Stavinga - Wasaga Kinettes

Debstavinga@gmail.com

Dana Hawton - Meaford Kinettes

Hawtons@rogers.com

Tony Weldrick - Meaford Kinsmen 

Meafordkinsmen@gmail.com


Scott Tapley - Stayner Kinsmen

Fasttrucks178@yahoo.com

John Barrie- Collingwood Kinsmen

John_barrie@rogers.com

Michelle Findlay - Beaver Valley Kinettes

michellefindlay@outlook.com

Greg Hodgins_Feversham Kinsmen 

Greg@holmesagro.com

Larry Sheard- Flesherton Kinsmen

Larrysheard@gmail.com


Upcoming Events

Congrats to the Shelburne Kinettes on a 
successful CF Toll Road


Currently happening: Stayner “Beer for a Year” 
Raffle


October 30th - Stayner Kinsmen Toll Road


Important Reminders

Just a reminder that November 15th is a big 
day!  Insurance, reporting, incorporation, 
dues… get it all in!
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